
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
My name is Esperanza Navarro. I live in Forest Grove, Oregon. I want to respectfully ask that you read my request. I am a 
mother of 3 kids ages 9, 6 and 3 who had to leave my hometown and extended family because of the passage of bill 
SB277 in California. My son who is now nine had a harmful reaction to the MMR vaccine in 2011. I did not want to leave 
my hometown and family, but I was not going to be responsible for my kids dead and/or chronic suffering. Before 
making a decision to consider the bill HB 3063 do what is right for our kids. Please look at the following research for 
yourself: Dr. Thomas Cowan's book Vaccines, Autoimmunity and the Changing Nature of Childhood Illness. As well as the 
research of Dr. William Thompson and Andrew Wakefield who destroyed their lucrative career because of the extensive 
factual evidence that  proved of the deadly consequences and inhumane suffering that vaccines were having on our 
children and the human species. Please educate yourselves on the vaccine issue. Please take the time to look at our 
country's health crisis. It is a fact that during this era the amount of pharmaceuticals is at its peak than ever before.  It 
cannot be denied that chronic illness amongst adults and  children is higher than ever.  
 
As a parent I am imploring to have me keep the  right to decide on the health of my children especially when there is 
scientific literature and data to support the fact that vaccines have deadly consequences short and long term depending 
on each person due to the chemicals that need to be added to the vaccine. My family and I are living proof that we don't 
need vaccines to stay healthy. My kids and myself are not vaccinated and since I stopped giving vaccines to my children 
3 years ago they have not step into a hospital. They are joyful, kind and healthy children. I am not making this up I have 
blood work and evidence to prove what I am stating today. Please don't take away the opportunity for my kids and 
many other children to accomplish their mission in this life in a happy and healthy manner. Anyone who is scared to not 
vaccinate I can definitely guide you.  
 
Sincerely, 
Esperanza Navarro 
 
 


